
SABERLAX PARENT GROUP MEETING 11-14-18 
 

Attendance:  Mike Burroughs,  Rachel Boario,  Angela Beadle,   Scott and 
Tina Baumgardt,  Kris Marion,  Tammy Scholl,  Coach Dave Diehl. 
 
Reviewed September 2018 SaberLAX Minutes.  M. Burroughs motion to 
approve the Minutes.  K. Marion second the motion.  All approved Minutes 
of September 2018.  Monthly Minutes are posted on SaberLAX website 
(saberslax.weebly.com)   The October 2018 meeting had been cancelled. 
 
Coaches update:  Coach Diehl stated that the boys program now has full 
coaching staff.  Game schedule for the season is being finalized for both 
boys and girls programs.  Winter schedules are set and will be 
communicated with players soon.  Coaches will communicate directly with 
players and post on Statwack for winter information.  Boys (Varsity and JV) 
will have overnight trip to play Hudson and Verona the weekend of April 
13-14, 2019.  Beginning to explore hotel options and details  for that date. 
Coaches discussing mental health awareness as focus of charity event as 
well as Honor Flight again this year.  Coach Diehl exploring details for 
mental health event.  
 
Budget update reviewed by M. Burroughs.  Any questions, see Mike.  
Also looking into possible utilization of Paypal however there seem to be 
several details that would be problematic for our use.  M. Burroughs still 
investigating this option. 
 
Fundraising: 
Discussed new ideas for fundraising this year such as an obstacle course 
competition including players, faculty, other participants.  Many details to 
explore such as stadium use, liability, etc.  This idea was met with much 
enthusiasm from the group as it is a fresh, unique idea which would be fun 
for the participants.  K. Marion to discuss feasibility of such an activity with 
FHS (J. Hein). 



 
Confirmed Annual ​Bowling fundraiser​​ to be held at Root River on 
Sunday, March 17, 2019.  Discussed possible earlier start time of 11:00 am 
for this year.  Will ask each lacrosse family to donate a gift card for this 
event as that was effective last year.  Will request other donations and 
raffle baskets for the event as well.  
Calendar raffles​​ for Saber Spirit complete.  Profit yet to be determined. 
Football game ​concessions​​ was a success with profits split equally 
between boys and girls program (school account) $438.02 each. 
Teams will work Basketball ​concessions​​ Feb 15. 
Spiritwear ​​still available.  Should send out communication to families as 
reminder since holidays coming soon. 
Discussed ​restaurant ​​donation days.  May develop calendar of various 
dining donation dates. 
 
Volunteer needs: 
As season grows near, will need many volunteers for various roles. 
Confirmed Casey Kaye as Concession Stand coordinator for Boys 
program.  Need to confirm Tammy Webler will coordinate for Girls program 
again this year.  
K. Marion and R. Boario will maintain spreadsheet with all volunteer 
positions for boys and girls programs. 
 
Alumni games tentatively set for over holiday break for both boys and girls. 
Date TBD, location Waukesha.  More information to come. 
 
Tryouts will be March 4, 5,and 6,  2019.  Parent/Player meetings March 7, 
2019. 
 
Next SaberLAX meeting scheduled for Wednesday, December 12, 2018 at 
6:30 at FHS library. 
Minutes submitted by Tammy Scholl, November 17, 2018. 
Will be posted on SaberLAX website:  saberslax.weebly.com. 



 
 
 
 
 


